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MEETING MINUTES  
June 21, 2023 

 
President Tammy Millican presided over the June 21, 2023, Staff Senate meeting held in the 
Walk-On’s Restaurant at 3838 Burbank Drive, Baton Rouge, LA at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Unclassified       Classified 
 
Executive/Administrative/Managerial    Skilled Crafts 
P - Tammy Millican (’23)      A- Constance, Taylor (’25) 

P - Corbitt, Brent (’24) 
Professional/Non-Faculty       
P - Alvarez, Capri (’23)      Technical/Paraprofessional 
P - Bates, Kelli (’23)      P - Matkovic, Igor (’23) 
P - Campen, Ryan (’23)      A - Nehlig, Mark (’24) 
A - Carney, Mo (’24)       
A - Cummings, Ellen (’22)     Clerical/Secretarial 
P - Duplechain, Joshua (’24)     P - Salesneves, Sarah (’25) 
P - Gresham, Deanna (’23)     P - Salvadras, Amber (’23)   
P - Guttner, Ginger (’23)      
A - Hicks, Emmy (’24)       Service/Maintenance 
A - Jackson, Percy (’23)     P - Robertson, Winkeyssa (’24) 
P - Kennison, Jennifer (’25)       
P - Lee, Quinneka (’24)      
P - Miller, Cassaundra (’23)  
A - Oster, Anthony (’24)      
P - Phelps, Olivia (’23)  
A - Rafati, Karina (’23)      
A - Sansoni, Gerald (’23) 
A - Shows, Haley, (23) 
A - Slocum, Jenee (’23) 
P - Smith, Henri (’24)  
A - Trahan, Amy (’25)       
A - Walker, Jason (’24)      
A - Washington, Valori (’23)     A - Indicates Absent 
A - Williams-Carter, Tyrslai (’24)    P - Indicates Present 
A - Wilson, Derek (’23)     Pr - Indicates Proxy 
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 June 1 – attended the Final Staff Senate Mentoring Event held to discuss the pilot study 
and options for next year 
 

 June 2 – attended the Chief of Police/Security applicant review meeting 
 

 June 7 - attended the Staff Senate Executive Committee Meeting 
 

 June 14 – attended the Council of Staff Advisors meeting 
 

 June 15 – attended the Board of Supervisors meeting and present the Council of Staff 
Advisors June Report 
 

 June 16  - 
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Attendance Award to Senators who had perfect attendance to all the Staff Senate meetings for 
the year. 
 
President Tammy Millican announced that the LSU Outstanding New Senator Award, chosen by 
the Staff Senate Executive Committee, in recognition of a new member of the LSU Staff Senate 
who has provided outstanding service to the Senate for the 2022-2023 Senate year was being 
presented to Ginger Guttner. 
 
President Tammy Millican announced that the LSU Staff Senator Service Award, chosen by the 
Staff Senate Executive Committee, 
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There’s a point to me sharing this with you. It was hard financially. Not as much in the 
beginning when it was $200 for two classes, but as that cost began to increase in response to 
the change in the State funding formula for higher education, it became more and more 
difficult, especially with a young family and during a time when we weren’t receiving pay raises, 
to afford classes.  
 
The same struggle goes on today but at a much higher cost, so I hope Staff Senate continues 
this fight. A bill was passed during this legislative session that waives fees for all veterans who 
receive tuition benefits and I applaud that decision. It is my hope that as we now see that it can 
happen that it will happen for staff too.       
 
Personally, this has been a great year for me. I celebrated 25 years at the university I love and 
finished my PhD. I had the opportunity to serve with you on Staff Senate and in a complete 
shocker I received the Kiwanis Club Distinguished Service Award.  
 
I am so happy where we stand as a Staff Senate today. I truly believe we’ve earned the respect 
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Melonie (Administrative Coordinator) - 




